PAGE  
April 2013
Minutes of Annual Parish Meeting
766

 GREAT HANWOOD PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES of the Great Hanwood Annual Parish Meeting convened at St Thomas’ Church Extension on Tuesday 23rd April 2013 at 7:30pm

PRESENT: 
Chairman:

M Roughan 
Electors:

G Lewis
M Davies
J Fox
L Burns
M A Hood
J Percival

In Attendance
Caroline Higgins, Clerk




D Fairclough – SC Community Action Officer



R Butler – GHPC member



R Evans – Shropshire Council Member




M Preece – Representing G Richardson




J Summerfield – West Mercia Police




R Burdekin – West Mercia Ambulance Service




R Lambie – West Mercia Ambulance Service
12/13/110
WELCOME & INTRODUCTION
The Chairman of the Parish Council took the chair and welcomed those attending.  He explained that members of the electorate were welcome to raise any issue of interest to the Parish.
12/13/111
TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
The meeting received apologies from Mrs L Owen, Mr P Seabury, Mr and Mrs G Richardson and Rev. M Whittock.
12/13/112
MINUTES OF THE PARISH MEETING HELD 24TH APRIL 2012 

The minutes of the previous Annual Parish Meeting, having been presented to the Annual Parish Council Meeting in May 2012, were presented for approval by the Parish Meeting.  It was noted that the police report had been submitted by West Mercia Police, (not West Midlands Police as shown).  It was resolved that the minutes be accepted with the correction indicated above.
12/13/113
MATTERS ARISING 

All matters covered by the agenda.
12/13/114
CHAIRMAN’S ANNUAL REPORT 

The Chairman of the Great Hanwood Parish Council, Mr M Roughan presented a report of the activities of the Council during the year.  A copy is attached to these minutes.
The Chairman invited comments or questions.  
None were forthcoming.

12/13/115
OTHER REPORTS

a) Shropshire Council Report 

Roger Evans, the Shropshire Council Member for the Longden Ward gave his report to the meeting, a copy of which is attached to these minutes.  

He summarised the impact on services arising from Shropshire Council’s budget cuts during the past year and reported that a further £5.5M of savings had yet to be identified for the forthcoming year.
He reported that despite the budget restraints, some junior staff would receive small pay increases in the coming year and no further staff cuts were planned.
He reported that concessionary card holders were now able to use the Park and Ride bus service for half the adult fare (80p).  

He stated that due to staff shortages the SAM.Dev planning process would not be completed until 2014, resulting in a shortfall in housing land availability and giving greater weight to the NPPF in the interim period.

He stated that he was no longer able to support the proposed changes to the Hanwood Development Boundary as insufficient consultation had taken place in the local area.  He recommended that a consultation meeting be arranged in May/June 2013.  He stated that the rumours of large development proposals for Cruckmeole had been over-stated, but that Pontesbury PC residents had not had sufficient opportunity to comment on the proposals.
He reported on measures being taken to reduce the risk of flood damage to the Riverside Gardens, within the village hall grounds.

He described the newly adopted Road Safety Policy, through which communities may identify road safety concerns through their town or parish council.  Up to 5 priority areas may be identified by each Parish Council up to 3 times each year and will be assessed by Shropshire Council in accordance with agreed procedures.  He confirmed that the raised platform requested for Oaklands View was being investigated by the planning and highways teams.

He described a new permit system being introduced for house developers to encourage better coordination of road works for new service connections.
b) West Mercia Police Report 
PC J Summerfield presented a report on the activities and priorities of the local policing team, which is now known as the Safer Neighbourhood Team.  He referred to an unusual and tragic event occurring in Pontesbury during the year, which had affected the whole of the policing team and had made the year a busy one.
He confirmed the recent changes to the team, which now comprises himself and two Community Support Officers, (A Roberts and K Hadfield) with the support of 2 special constables as required.  The team now covers a large rural area, incorporating 12 parish councils.  They hold regular police surgeries; report to the parish councils; work with schools and youth groups; support licensees through the Rural Pub Watch; visit scrap-yards to address the spate of metal thefts and work closely with their colleagues in Wales.

The team is based at Pontesbury Police Station, which is manned by volunteers, one of which recently received an award for her work.

Crime levels remain low in the area and the following statistics were reported for the Hanwood area:

2011/12
312 calls
32 crimes

2012/13
260 calls
30 crimes

Most crimes have related to metal thefts, which is a priority area for the Safer Neighbourhood Team.  A rogue trader has also been convicted in the week.  The anti-social behaviour at the bus shelter near Caradoc View is subject to high visibility patrols and the police have visited the family of one offender, with the result that reports of abuse have reduced.  There have recently been reports of minor damage to the new play equipment at Caradoc View and the police continue to monitor the situation.

c)
Hanwood Village Hall Committee Report 
 No report was available for the Village Hall Committee
d)
Rea Valley Local Joint Committee Report 
J Fox reported on the activities of the Longden, Ford and Rea Valley LJC.  The LJC had met 4 times in the year and welcomed everybody to future meetings.  He introduced David Fairclough, who had recently been appointed as the Community Action Officer for Hanwood.  His role is to work with communities to develop sustainable projects and assist with identifying and applying for one-off grant funding.
12/13/116
INVITED SPEAKER 

The Chairman invited Mr Richard Burdekin and Rob Lambie, both from the West Mercia Ambulance Service, to give a presentation on the Community First Responders Scheme, which they helped to coordinate.  The scheme aimed to distribute Public Access Defibrillators through the community; to enable trained volunteers to assist with life threatening situations within their own community. 
They explained that following a heart attack, there were 4 – 5 minutes in which to restart the heart to enable the patient to make a full recovery.  Public Access Defibrillators are designed to give full instructions, to enable any person to give assistance; however the best results are achieved when used by a trained Community First Responder.  The training is provided by the WMAS, which supports the scheme.  The defibrillators have been funded by the National Lottery.
The speakers stated that 4 Community First Responders were located in the Rea Valley area but explained their desire to increase the distribution of both defibrillators and trained First Responders and suggested the community might wish to fund a Community Access Defibrillator; which could be located in a village location, such as a village hall or sports club.  They extended an open invitation from Middle, which has installed a Community Access Defibrillator at a cost of approximately £1,000.

The Chairman thanked the speakers for their interesting and informative presentation and invited questions or comments from the audience.
Jonathan Percival stated that he had volunteered to undertake the training to become a Community First Responder and already held First Aid Qualifications.

12/13/117
OPEN FORUM

The Chairman invited electors of the Parish to raise any matters of interest:
Mrs Davies commented that she was pleased to see the new pedestrian crossing being well used by older residents during the middle of the day.  She also expressed her pleasure at the newly improved play equipment installed at Caradoc View Play Area, which is proving very popular with local children.  She complimented the council on their busy and successful year.

The Chairman reminded the meeting that only electors were entitled to speak, but invited a brief statement from any strangers in attendance; Mr Preece introduced himself as an observer and resident of Pound Lane in Pontesbury Parish, attending on behalf of Mr and Mrs Richardson, who had sent their apologies.

Roger Evans made a brief statement on the proposed amendments to the Hanwood Development Boundary.  He stated that the Principle Planning Officer for Hanwood had expressed reservations about the proposed inclusion of the area south of the A488 within the Hanwood development boundary, but was generally satisfied with the proposal to reduce the size of the development site adjacent to the Telephone Exchange, with a reduction in the number of houses to between 20 - 25.  R Evans expressed concern that Pontesbury PC had not carried out sufficient consultation and he reiterated that he was unable to support the revised proposals without giving residents an opportunity to comment.  He had received correspondence expressing concerns about increased traffic congestion on the A488 and the potential for traffic to use Cruckton as a rat-run.  He was also aware of concerns over the suitability of Pound Lane and Orchard Lane as access roads for more housing.  He reiterated his desire for a consultation meeting in May or June, which planning officers should be invited to attend.

The Chairman thanked all those attending and presenting reports.  There being no further business, he closed the meeting at 8:45pm.
Signed (Chairman) ……………………………………… Dated 14th May 2013

